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From: Cameron Kuhle
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: AMCO Mailing List
Date: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 12:40:18 PM


Good afternoon,


I have heard that there is a new mailing list for announcements, public notices, etc. pertaining
to the Marijuana Control Board and its actions.  Will you please refer me to where I can
subscribe to that distribution?


Thank you for your service!


Respectfully,


Cameron Kuhle


JKD Brands, LLC
10263 Nigh Rd. #8
Anchorage, AK  99515
907-929-5838
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From: Gonzo The Greenthumb
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: AMCO card
Date: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 11:21:22 AM


As of now do you have to be a state resident to get a card? I have no felonies at all and haven't
been in trouble in over 13 years for misdemeanors.
Thank you 
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From: Jason Brandeis
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: April MCB Meeting Public Comment
Date: Thursday, March 01, 2018 11:24:19 AM


Dear AMCO Staff:
 
I would like to participate in the public comment portion of the April 2018 MCB meeting.
 
Thank you,
Jason Brandeis


 


Jason Brandeis, Of Counsel
Birch Horton Bittner & Cherot
510 L Street, Suite 700 | Anchorage  AK  99501
Tel. 907.263.7243
jbrandeis@bhb.com | www.birchhorton.com
Bio |  vCard
 
This transmittal may be a confidential attorney-client communication or may otherwise be privileged or
confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, you have received this transmittal in error. Any review,
dissemination, distribution or copying of this transmittal is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
communication in error, please notify us immediately by reply or by telephone (907) 276-1550 and
immediately delete this message and all attachments.
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From: Mike Stoltz
To: McConnell, Erika B (CED); Hoelscher, James C (CED); Bankowski, Joe (CED)
Cc: John Moosey; Vern Halter; Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored); Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored); christine.c.truong@usdoj.gov; Cathy Hummel; Charles E. Flockhart
Subject: CHAPTER 17.90: REGULATION OF ADULT BUSINESSES
Date: Friday, February 09, 2018 2:13:46 PM


Now that this Mat Su Borough Ordinance Definitions  has been repealed and a CUP (Conditional Use Permit) must be issued annually for Adult Business's, what is a Adult Business in Mat Su Borough?


http://www.codepublishing.com/search/?
cmd=getdoc&DocId=174&Index=%2fvar%2flib%2fdtsearch%2fhtml%2fAK%2fMatanuskaSusitnaBorough&HitCount=44&hits=6+d+ad+cb+dd+f1+f6+12b+159+16c+177+1ef+231+28e+2fb+347+677+682+768+769+76e+77f+82c+83c+84d+88f+8d8+8e9+90e+932+9a1+9ac+9bc+9c7+a80+aac+b83+b9f+bb8+bd0+c0f+c24+c3d+cd2+&SearchForm=D%3A%5Cinetpub%5Cwwwroot%5Cpublic_html%5CAK%5CMatanuskaSusitnaBorough%5Cmobile%5CMatanuskaSusitnaBorough_form.html#17.90.005


Mike Stoltz


Sent from my iPhone
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From: Jana Weltzin
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: Smith, Jedediah R (CED); McConnell, Erika B (CED); Hoelscher, James C (CED); Valerie Mastolier; Christina


Thibodeaux; Jana Weltzin
Subject: Correspondence to be included in MCB April 2018 Nome Board Packet
Date: Friday, March 16, 2018 3:53:11 PM
Attachments: Retailers transfers back to wholesale correspondence 3.16.2018.pdf


Good Afternoon – please include the attachment in the Board’s packet for the upcoming April MCB
meeting.
 
Thank you for your hard work!
 
 


Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.
JDW, LLC
Principal Owner
Of Counsel to Hoban Law Group
3003 Minnesota Drive Suite 201
Anchorage, Alaska 99503
janaweltzin@gmail.com
jana@jdwcounsel.com
630-913-1113 (cell & text)
907-231-3750 (main office)
*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona
 
 
The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are
on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this message in
error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 
   
IRS Circular 230 Disclaimer: To ensure compliance with IRS Circular 230, we are required to inform you that unless
we have specifically stated to the contrary in writing, any advice we provide in this email or any attachment
concerning federal tax issues or submissions is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, to avoid federal
tax penalties.
Thank you.


PThink green, please don't print unnecessarily
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From: Pete Petersen
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: McConnell, Erika B (CED)
Subject: Danish Gardens break-in
Date: Thursday, January 11, 2018 3:32:13 PM


Hi Erika,


I just recently called and left you a message but decided to send an e-mail to follow up.


At our Assembly meeting on Tuesday night, we heard from the owner of Danish Gardens
about his business being broken into and robbed. The robbery took all of 61 seconds! He
was absolutely certain that they had used information from his application to identify what
types of locks he had, where his security cameras were located and what his security
plan was. You may recall that this issue came up a few times as we were developing
Anchorage's codes, rules and regulations for this new industry. I am wondering if the Board
plans to take up possible changes to requirements for all this security information to be
available for public view? Maybe the info could be seen by the board during licensing
hearings and then redacted when the application was made public. I'm hoping that the
criminals that robbed Danish Gardens are not preparing to do the same at other MJ
businesses here in town. There is very little chance that APD could respond to a break-in
in time if the culprits are in and out so quickly. The estimated amount of loss, we were told
Tuesday night, was approximately $150,000! Robbing banks is a waste of time compared
to this. I'm hoping to avoid a string of these type break-ins.


I brought this item up in conversation last night at the Russian Jack CC meeting with a
couple State Legislators. They also sounded concerned but suggested that contacting you
or the Board would be the best way to get any possible changes made to the regulations.


Feel free to call me to discuss this. My cell number is 240-1049.


Thanks,


Pete Petersen
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From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: FW: Concerned Parent!
Date: Thursday, March 08, 2018 9:45:26 AM


-----Original Message-----
From: Dacia Fletcher <daciafletcher@yahoo.com>
Sent: Thursday, March 08, 2018 7:53 AM
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: Concerned Parent!


To whom it may concern,


I am a mother raising boy/girl twins we live in Palmer, Alaska and my husband and I are relocating this May to
Talkeetna.


If your a parent ask yourself would you like your children going to school next to a facility that makes marijuana
gummies. Let’s be honest is this truly necessary??


Let’s go back to the days when if you wanted to get high you rolled a joint for crying out load! It’s not easy to raise
children in this world today. So many temptations as it is with drinking, smoking, drugs etc. Now we’ll be adding
another near a high school. When young adults have enough going on with decisions about college, girlfriends,
boyfriends, proms, and sports! Lets let kids be kids! This is a terrible location for a marijuana lab, it’s just
ridiculous. Why Talkeetna? Why near the high school?


I just don’t see how this makes any sense and in a community of 800 in the winter.


All I ask is think of your families would you want this for them? Set aside the $$ signs. This community is loved by
all Alaskans and this I feel would ruin it, it’s undeveloped beauty that this sweet town of Talkeetna is and hopefully
always will be does NOT need this!, Period!


Thank you for your time,
Mrs. Dacia Fletcher
Mother of 5 year old twin growing up in TKA area.


Sent from my iPhone
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From: McConnell, Erika B (CED)
To: Douglas, Craig J (CED)
Subject: FW: January Public Comment
Date: Sunday, January 21, 2018 5:33:30 PM


Can you add Jason to the list of people who want to testify before the MCB, and then email it to
me?  Thanks!
 


Erika McConnell
Director
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
State of Alaska
 
 


From: Jason Brandeis [mailto:jbrandeis@BHB.com] 
Sent: Sunday, January 21, 2018 5:29 PM
To: McConnell, Erika B (CED) <erika.mcconnell@alaska.gov>
Subject: FW: January Public Comment
 
Hi Erika. As you know, I was planning to make a public comment during the meeting this week about
the testing issue. I just went back to make sure that I had submitted my intention to provide public
comment, and I see that I accidentally sent it to the Marijuana Licensing email address instead of the
main AMCO email address. I just wanted to make sure that wasn’t a problem.
 
Thanks,
Jason
 
 


Jason Brandeis, Of Counsel
Birch Horton Bittner & Cherot
510 L Street, Suite 700 | Anchorage  AK  99501
Tel. 907.263.7243
jbrandeis@bhb.com | www.birchhorton.com
Bio |  vCard
 
This transmittal may be a confidential attorney-client communication or may otherwise be privileged or
confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, you have received this transmittal in error. Any review,
dissemination, distribution or copying of this transmittal is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
communication in error, please notify us immediately by reply or by telephone (907) 276-1550 and
immediately delete this message and all attachments.


 
From: Jason Brandeis 
Sent: Tuesday, December 19, 2017 9:34 AM
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: January Public Comment
 
Dear AMCO Staff:
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I am writing to request being added to the list of individuals who plan to participate in the public
comment portion of the January MCB meeting.
 
Thank you,
Jason Brandeis








From: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: FW: Licenses within the Susitna Community Council
Date: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 4:15:49 PM


 
 
Jedediah R. Smith
Local Government Specialist
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
(907) 334-2195
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/
 


From: pacllama [mailto:haynes@mtaonline.net] 
Sent: Thursday, January 04, 2018 2:19 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored) <amco.regs@alaska.gov>
Subject: Licenses within the Susitna Community Council
 


 


January 4, 2018


 


Dear Members of AMCO and the MCB,


 


Thank you for accepting my written testimony.


I am writing in support of the Marijuana/Cannabis industry within the SCC boundaries,
allowing local commerce to grow without obstacles.


As a homeowner within the SCC's boundaries for 19 years I am writing in support of local
licensed Cannabis cultivations, production & extraction facilities and retail facilities.


The licensing process to obtain a legal license in the State of Alaska to cultivate, process,
extract and sell retail Marijuana/Cannabis is quite thorough, and there is no need to hinder
licenses that are complete and do not pose a threat to public safety.


 


Thank you for taking the time to serve our community.


Sincerely,


Ember Haynes
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From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: AMCO Admin (CED sponsored)
Subject: FW: OPPOSITION to X-Tracted Laboratories
Date: Tuesday, January 09, 2018 10:29:59 AM
Attachments: Holly Sheldon Lee letter.docx


 
 
From: Holly Sheldon Lee [mailto:hollysheldonlee5g@gmail.com] 
Sent: Friday, January 05, 2018 2:04 PM
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: OPPOSITION to X-Tracted Laboratories
 
I am requesting to speak at the January 24-26 teleconference in opposition to X-tracted
laboratories #13249.  Please see my attached letter against this.


Holly Sheldon Lee



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
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Holly Sheldon Lee


OPPOSED to  X-Tracted Laboratories AK Lic App #13249


For marijuana kitchen and lab in the cement block building across from Moores Hardware





I am against X-Tracted Laboratories who own and want to operate a marijuana kitchen and lab in the brick building across from Moore’s Hardware, mostly because it is next to Susitna Valley where students from 6th to 12th grade learn from Talkeetna, Trapper Creek, Sunshine and Willow.  The 1000’ rule does not work out here as it may work in the city environment.  All of our upper valley students can easily walk to the proposed lab and kitchen and we do not want them growing up around it.  The fishing hole on Montana Creek is down the dirt road it’s located on and the kids frequent the area.





X-Tracted Laboratories was built up in the cement block building with Outside money which directly violates the RICO Amendment on a gamble that they will get a license.  I heard at the last State marijuana board conference the 90% of the money from this operation will go to the outside interest.  Even though they are turning into residents this month, the money was used on this property before hand and is illegal.   Alaskans voted for marijuana to be legal for personal consumption.  We did not vote about retail selling or manufacturing it.  We are surrounded by marijuana operations that have been licensed by the State.  It is too much for our little town and area.  It is over the top to allow a manufacturing facility by our high school. 





The integrity of the owner of X-Tracted Laboratories is highly questionable and I believe they are only here for the money at any cost.  They are not even here right now in the winter time.  They have not been to the public meetings where we are talking about this.  They keep a picture of my dad’s hanger from the 1970s up in their Main Street store to bootleg my dad’s good name and business reputation.  Our family has asked them to remove it and they wont.  The picture was given to Joe McAneny by mistake and the owner called him to remove it.  Which he did not and Kathy Sullivan told me to tell her if anything like that happened again.  Her words do not have influence on him.  My dad died in 1975 and is not here to defend himself and Joe is taking advantage of that and causing trouble locally.  His employees have yelled at our elders and I twice now in public because we oppose the way they do business, and it is embarrassing.  He does not have respect for anyone and has made many enemies here.





Please do not allow this marijuana cooking kitchen and lab next to our high school that is sponsored by out of State money.  Our next generation of leaders deserve a chance to not grow up next to this.





Sincerely,





Holly Sheldon Lee


P.O. Box 1


Talkeetna, AK  99676


[bookmark: _GoBack]






Holly Sheldon Lee 


OPPOSED to  X-Tracted Laboratories AK Lic App #13249 
For marijuana kitchen and lab in the cement block building across from Moores Hardware 
 
I am against X-Tracted Laboratories who own and want to operate a marijuana kitchen and lab in the 
brick building across from Moore’s Hardware, mostly because it is next to Susitna Valley where students 
from 6th to 12th grade learn from Talkeetna, Trapper Creek, Sunshine and Willow.  The 1000’ rule does 
not work out here as it may work in the city environment.  All of our upper valley students can easily 
walk to the proposed lab and kitchen and we do not want them growing up around it.  The fishing hole 
on Montana Creek is down the dirt road it’s located on and the kids frequent the area. 
 
X-Tracted Laboratories was built up in the cement block building with Outside money which directly 
violates the RICO Amendment on a gamble that they will get a license.  I heard at the last State 
marijuana board conference the 90% of the money from this operation will go to the outside interest.  
Even though they are turning into residents this month, the money was used on this property before 
hand and is illegal.   Alaskans voted for marijuana to be legal for personal consumption.  We did not vote 
about retail selling or manufacturing it.  We are surrounded by marijuana operations that have been 
licensed by the State.  It is too much for our little town and area.  It is over the top to allow a 
manufacturing facility by our high school.  
 
The integrity of the owner of X-Tracted Laboratories is highly questionable and I believe they are only 
here for the money at any cost.  They are not even here right now in the winter time.  They have not 
been to the public meetings where we are talking about this.  They keep a picture of my dad’s hanger 
from the 1970s up in their Main Street store to bootleg my dad’s good name and business reputation.  
Our family has asked them to remove it and they wont.  The picture was given to Joe McAneny by 
mistake and the owner called him to remove it.  Which he did not and Kathy Sullivan told me to tell her 
if anything like that happened again.  Her words do not have influence on him.  My dad died in 1975 and 
is not here to defend himself and Joe is taking advantage of that and causing trouble locally.  His 
employees have yelled at our elders and I twice now in public because we oppose the way they do 
business, and it is embarrassing.  He does not have respect for anyone and has made many enemies 
here. 
 
Please do not allow this marijuana cooking kitchen and lab next to our high school that is sponsored by 
out of State money.  Our next generation of leaders deserve a chance to not grow up next to this. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Holly Sheldon Lee 
P.O. Box 1 
Talkeetna, AK  99676 
 








From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: AMCO Admin (CED sponsored)
Subject: FW: Opposing X-tracked labatories app#13249
Date: Tuesday, January 09, 2018 8:32:48 AM


 
 
From: Joe Schlanger [mailto:jlschew1968@gmail.com] 
Sent: Friday, January 05, 2018 5:40 PM
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: Opposing X-tracked labatories app#13249
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
Would like to testify on Jan. 24 teleconference.
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joe Schlanger
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From: McConnell, Erika B (CED)
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: Douglas, Craig J (CED)
Subject: FW: Request: Additional May MCB Meeting
Date: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 1:28:19 PM
Attachments: image003.png
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MCBMayMeetingRequest, 03072018.pdf


 
 


Erika McConnell
Director
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
State of Alaska
 
 


From: Rep. Cathy Tilton [mailto:Rep.Cathy.Tilton@akleg.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 1:00 PM
To: McConnell, Erika B (CED) <erika.mcconnell@alaska.gov>
Subject: Request: Additional May MCB Meeting
 
Erika,
 
Please review the attached letter regarding my request for the Marijuana Control Board to consider
an additional board meeting in May.
 
Thank you,


Rep. Cathy Tilton, House District 12
Butte – Chugiak – Eklutna – Fairview Loop – Peters Creek
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Representative Cathy Tilton 
Alaska State Legislature – House District 12 



 



 
 



State Capitol Rm. 400 
907.465.2199 



Rep.Cathy.Tilton@akleg.gov 
 



Mr. Mark Springer, Chair 



Attn: Erika McConnell, Director 



550 W 7th Ave. Ste. 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 



March 7, 2018 



Dear Mr. Springer, 



By copy of this letter, I am requesting the Alaska Marijuana Control Board consider adding an additional 



meeting, in May, to address the backlog of permits waiting to be considered. 



I understand these delays result from unavoidable staffing issues and not because of the board’s lack of 



attention or the work ethic of AMCO employees.  Nonetheless, there are nearly 20 applications in the 



Matanuska‐Susitna Borough currently “under review” and because of the MCB’s current meeting 



schedule a number of these applicants will not have completed applications prior to the submission 



deadline for the April meeting, but would likely have completed applications for an additional May 



meeting.  



As you know, the House Finance Committee received an extensive briefing on the day‐to‐day operations 



of the AMCO in association with HB 299/301 and departmental budget briefings.  I clearly understand 



the challenges AMCO and MCB face dealing with the growing pains of this new industry. 



It is my hope the Marijuana Control Board will consider adding a meeting in May to its 2018 calendar to 



assist Alaskan entrepreneurs. 



Sincerely, 



 



Rep. Cathy L. Tilton, member 



House Finance Committee 



House District 12 



 



 












Representative Cathy Tilton 
Alaska State Legislature – House District 12 


 


 
 


State Capitol Rm. 400 
907.465.2199 


Rep.Cathy.Tilton@akleg.gov 
 


Mr. Mark Springer, Chair 


Attn: Erika McConnell, Director 


550 W 7th Ave. Ste. 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


March 7, 2018 


Dear Mr. Springer, 


By copy of this letter, I am requesting the Alaska Marijuana Control Board consider adding an additional 


meeting, in May, to address the backlog of permits waiting to be considered. 


I understand these delays result from unavoidable staffing issues and not because of the board’s lack of 


attention or the work ethic of AMCO employees.  Nonetheless, there are nearly 20 applications in the 


Matanuska‐Susitna Borough currently “under review” and because of the MCB’s current meeting 


schedule a number of these applicants will not have completed applications prior to the submission 


deadline for the April meeting, but would likely have completed applications for an additional May 


meeting.  


As you know, the House Finance Committee received an extensive briefing on the day‐to‐day operations 


of the AMCO in association with HB 299/301 and departmental budget briefings.  I clearly understand 


the challenges AMCO and MCB face dealing with the growing pains of this new industry. 


It is my hope the Marijuana Control Board will consider adding a meeting in May to its 2018 calendar to 


assist Alaskan entrepreneurs. 


Sincerely, 


 


Rep. Cathy L. Tilton, member 


House Finance Committee 


House District 12 


 


 








From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: FW: written testimony In opposition to license application 13249
Date: Friday, March 02, 2018 7:55:22 AM


-----Original Message-----
From: Rainbow Chaser [mailto:svrainbowchaser@yahoo.com]
Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2018 11:22 AM
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: written testimony In opposition to license application 13249


Alaska Marijuana Board
PUBLIC Written TESTIMONY
In opposition to license application 13249


For the record my Name is James Squyres.  I am an Article 1, Section 2 Alaskan.  Article 1, Section 2 states, “all
political power is inherent in the people.  All government originates with the people, is founded upon their will only,
and is instituted solely for the good of the people as a whole.”  It is clear that the people are opposed to an extraction
lab in close proximity to the school in Talkeetna.  It is my understanding that multiple petitions by Article 1, section
2 Alaskans have been completed under Article 1, Section 6 in opposition to this lab.  I am concerned that this board
may go against the body of Alaskans closest to the issue.  You folks have taken an oath to uphold and defend the
constitution as a function of your position.  This is a no-brainer so do not allow x-tracted lab to operate so close to a
school against the will of the people.  That concludes my testimony.



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:marijuana@alaska.gov

mailto:svrainbowchaser@yahoo.com






From: Mike Stoltz
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored); Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: McConnell, Erika B (CED); Hoelscher, James C (CED); Bankowski, Joe (CED); christine.c.truong@usdoj.gov; Charles E. Flockhart
Subject: Fwd: Weidner letter 02-01-18
Date: Thursday, February 01, 2018 11:08:43 AM


Please open and read attachments.
Remember marijuana is a Federally Illegal Alaska State subsidized fiscal loser.


Holly Sheldon Lee has raised some valid points against High Expeditions who is now trying to intimidate objections to their business.
The MCB has failed to act!


Out of State Money is involved in High Expeditions and Alaska MCB Enforcement has done nothing.


Other states LIMIT licensing to one venue. If one grows, they can not sell or produce edibles and vice versa.
The MCB refuses to address such issues.
Other states do not allow out of state money in marijuana enterprises.
Alaska is not suppose to allow such money in a Federally Illegal Bysiness.


The MCB is gluing together Alaska marijuana rules as they go without a master plan.


Testing of marijuana is not consistent in Alaska.


High School use of cannabis is up as are school suspensions.


The MCB wants to lower taxes on marijuana while all other "sin" taxes are being raised. 


Cannabis is a fiscal loser for Alaska. Marijuana is state subsidized and a fiscal mess!


Realize recreational marijuana is splitting communities and causing scenarios as below.


People with children are staying away from downtown Talkeetna.


Read on:
This High Expeditions/Weidner letter may end up in Federal Court as Marijuana is Federally Illegal!
Joe McAneney and High Expeditions is completely out of line!
The MCB needs to address High Expeditions, out if state funds, percentage agreements, multiple venues for marijuana.


I met with Marijuana Enforcement quite some time ago and warned of High Expeditions intentions in Alaska, to control marijuana products and sales, using out of state funding and that is proving true!


Why no enforcement and decisions from the MCB on High Expeditions marijuana expansion in Alaska?


Mike Stoltz
PO Box 202
Talkeetna, AK 99676


---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Holly Sheldon Lee <hollysheldonlee5g@gmail.com>
Date: Thu, Feb 1, 2018 at 8:30 AM
Subject: Weidner letter 02-01-18
To: Holly Sheldon Lee <hollysheldonlee5g@gmail.com>
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From: Sawyer, Jane Preston (CED)
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: General Objection
Date: Friday, March 09, 2018 5:30:58 PM
Attachments: Objection.pdf


 
 
From: CEDP-TUNDRASHREW <CEDP-TUNDRASHREW@alaska.gov> 
Sent: Friday, March 09, 2018 5:30 PM
To: Sawyer, Jane Preston (CED) <jane.sawyer@alaska.gov>
Subject: Objection
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From: Morgan lau-sed
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Handlers Permit Question
Date: Wednesday, February 28, 2018 11:49:10 AM


Hello,


My name is Morgan Lau-sed and I sent you a handlers permit application a week ago and I
still do not see it has been received. the tracking label said it was given to the front desk
person and I was just wondering if I can get any kind of confirmation. 


I will send it again if I need to. Please let me know by email alaskanmo32@gmail.com
My application number is 16628 


Thank you very much, I understand you are very busy.
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Respond to Anchorage Office 


T  907.263.7243  •  F 907.276.3680   
jbrandeis@bhb.com 


January 5, 2018 


 Via Electronic Delivery 
Erika McConnell 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
550 W. 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
 


 


 
 


RE: Steep Hill Alaska 
Our File No.:  507587.1 


Dear Director McConnell: 


I am writing on behalf of my client, Steep Hill Alaska (SHA). As you know, SHA has been 
a leading voice in the effort to ensure that all cannabis and cannabis products produced and 
sold in Alaska are tested with proven and appropriate methods and that reported results are 
accurate. SHA itself performs testing of cannabis and cannabis products according to the most 
highly validated methods available. SHA uses protocols developed and proven by the leading 
testing organization in the United States, Steep Hill Global (SHG), and currently used in seven 
states. SHA has completed the Emerald Test, an Inter-Laboratory Comparison and Proficiency 
Test program for cannabis testing labs, constantly consults with the most experienced chemists 
in Alaska and elsewhere, including the scientific staff at SHG and at Shimadzu Scientific 
Instruments, its instrument supplier. SHA is confident in, and stands by, all of its test results. 


 SHA is therefore quite concerned with AMCO’s recent Public Service Announcement 
No. 18-003 (“PSA”) which stated that “state-licensed marijuana testing facilities have reported 
results that appear to be inconsistent and may be inaccurate.” As one of only two fully 
operational testing labs in the state, this statement clearly includes SHA’s activities, and SHA 
categorically rejects the contention that its results may be inaccurate. With this statement, 
AMCO is unfairly and inappropriately maligning SHA’s activities. AMCO has no legal or scientific 
basis for concluding that SHA’s test results may be inaccurate and by releasing such a 
statement, AMCO casts doubt on SHA’s credibility as a marijuana testing facility and 
undermines confidence in the entire industry. Accordingly, as explained in more detail below, 
SHA requests that AMCO rescind this PSA and issue a revised and clarified statement. 


The PSA is troubling for several reasons. To begin, AMCO’s conclusion that testing 
results may be inaccurate is overly broad, lacks specificity, and is not a proper scientific or legal 
conclusion. This conclusion was issued absent formal administrative procedures and without 
verifiable scientific results. While AMCO may be “vigorously” investigating inconsistencies in 
testing results, there does not appear to be any scientific rigor, sample control, chain of custody 
protection, or consistent information used to gather the results that support this PSA. The only 
information available about the process was discussed at the public meeting on Tuesday of this 
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Erika McConnell 
January 5, 2018 


Page 2 of 3 


week, and the methods used to date by AMCO to draw conclusions about the adequacy and 
accuracy of testing are insufficient. A discrepancy in test results is concerning and warrants 
additional investigation, but the methods employed lack scientific rigor and at this time cannot 
be relied upon to reach any conclusion other than that the different labs produced different 
results. 


 Absent additional formal investigation, the PSA was premature. Neither the Marijuana 
Control Board nor AMCO have conducted any independent analysis of any cannabis or product, 
as they have acknowledged. AMCO has requested information from SHA that could provide 
insight into testing methods, but even that information has not yet been audited. There is 
absolutely no basis for a state agency to make a public statement disparaging the accuracy of 
SHA's testing capabilities. By doing so, AMCO has called SHA’s reputation into question without 
any scientific evidence, without an audit of its processes, without issuing a Notice of Violation, 
and without respecting due process.  Again, all that exists at this time is evidence of a 
discrepancy between laboratories, which does not automatically equate to inaccuracy. More to 
the point, while some results may be inaccurate, the statement does not specify which ones 
might be inaccurate, or why. By lumping all labs together and publicly claiming that testing 
results from either lab may be inaccurate, AMCO undermines the stability of the industry as a 
whole, and is directly affecting SHA’s business.  


AMCO's statement could subject SHA to civil liability, could jeopardize future business 
opportunities for SHA, and could cause SHA to suffer other damages. Therefore SHA must now 
consider legal options to protect its reputation and brand, which have been, and will continue to 
be, impacted by this statement. To mitigate this harm, SHA requests that AMCO do the 
following no later than Wednesday, January 10, 2018:  (1) rescind PSA No. 18-003; (2) issue a 
statement clarifying that the rescinded PSA was not intended to malign any particular lab and 
that while there are discrepancies, there is no conclusive evidence of inaccuracy at this time, 
and an investigation is ongoing; and (3) issue a revised PSA which amends certain statements 
as follows: the first paragraph should be revised to state, “The Marijuana Control Board and the 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office (AMCO) have learned that state-licensed marijuana 
testing facilities have reported results that appear to be inconsistent with one another.” The third 
paragraph should be revised so that the third sentence is deleted or is replaced with text 
reading, “One testing facility, Steep Hill Alaska, found a potentially dangerous mold on a 
product, but the other testing facility, CannTest, failed to detect it." 


 These revisions will change the tone of the statement from one alleging both labs' 
inaccuracy in testing results, which is itself an inaccurate unverified conclusion, and will instead 
emphasize that there are inconsistencies and that consumers should be aware. The revised 
language properly supports public health and safety without disparaging SHA's business. 


 In conclusion, SHA understands that a state agency entrusted with protecting public 
health and safety must err on the side of caution. But the agency must also regulate the industry 
in a fair and proper manner, and employ sound practices before making conclusive statements 
that affect the legal rights of actors in the industry. As the lab which has been proactive in trying 
to address inconsistencies in testing results, SHA is obviously very concerned with ensuring 
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there is adequate and accurate testing in the state. SHA believes that inaccurate testing is a 
public health concern, and is eager to work with AMCO in order to improve cannabis and 
cannabis product testing in the State of Alaska. SHA will not, however, allow for unsupported 
public statements by a state agency which malign its practices. It was improper for AMCO to 
publicly state that SHA’s testing may be inaccurate and we hope that AMCO will quickly remedy 
this situation. 


Thank you for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you 
have any questions or require any additional information. 


Sincerely, 


BIRCH HORTON BITTNER & CHEROT 


Jason Brandeis 
JMB:dsg 
 












From: David Shimek
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Meeting documents of Board Meeting Jan 24, 2018
Date: Thursday, January 25, 2018 4:21:51 PM


     I am unable to get many  (but not all)  of the Tabs, including the Marijuana Mailbox, to
"open" on my computer ---the "error message" is that I should try to update my Adobe or
Acrobat ---- but I did that and still can't see the documents.


      Is there something I can do to get access to these documents ?  David Shimek
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From: green degree
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Public Comment Request
Date: Wednesday, January 17, 2018 4:06:30 PM
Attachments: datauri-file.png


I do plan on participating in the public comment period on the 24th addressing things that are not on the
agenda.


Respectfully,


Kerby Coman


2301 South Knik-Goose Bay Rd. #1
Wasilla, AK 99654
907-414-2111


www.greendegree.net
greendegree420@yahoo.com
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From: Jana Weltzin
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored); Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored); Smith, Jedediah R (CED)
Cc: Christina Thibodeaux; Jana Weltzin; Valerie Mastolier
Subject: Public Comment for Financial Background
Date: Thursday, January 11, 2018 4:30:04 PM
Attachments: Public Comment for Financial Background .pdf


Attached
 
 


Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.
JDW, LLC
Principal Owner
Of Counsel to Hoban Law Group
3003 Minnesota Drive Suite 201
Anchorage, Alaska 99503
janaweltzin@gmail.com
jana@jdwcounsel.com
630-913-1113 (cell & text)
907-231-3750 (main office)
*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona
 
 
The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are
on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this message in
error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 
   
IRS Circular 230 Disclaimer: To ensure compliance with IRS Circular 230, we are required to inform you that unless
we have specifically stated to the contrary in writing, any advice we provide in this email or any attachment
concerning federal tax issues or submissions is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, to avoid federal
tax penalties.
Thank you.


PThink green, please don't print unnecessarily
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Jana D. Weltzin 
Licensed in Alaska & 



Arizona 3003 
Minnesota Blvd., 



Suite 201 



Anchorage, Alaska 99501 



Phone 630-913-1113 



Main Office 907-231-3750 



JDW, LLC 



jana@jdwcounsel.com 
 



January 11, 2018 



 



Marijuana Control Board 



Director McConnell 



Sent Via Email 



 



 Re: Public Comment Relating to Regulation Project “Financial 



Background Investigations” 



 



 



Dear Honorable Members of the Marijuana Control Board & Director McConnell: 



 



Thank you for considering my public comment for the regulation projects identified below.  



 



Financial Background Investigations Proposed Regulation 



 



Change in section 3AAC 306(15)(a) – adding ownership interest or controlling interest, no 



objection, this seems reasonable.  



 



Change in section 3AAC 306(15)(e) – section (1)(A) change seems reasonable but also seems to 



be unclear as to what measures the department of AMCO would have to investigate such types of 



relationships.  The language as currently drafted would lend an investigator to make very 



subjective conclusions that are not easy to quantify by any factual or fixed measure. For example, 



what does ordinary compensation mean? And how does one classify ordinary compensation for an 



employee who risks federal criminal action every day working at an establishment that is in the 



business of engaging in a commercial marijuana business.  Similarly, what is under compensation?  



In section (1)(A)(ii) proposes an addition of making persons who lend money, real property, or 



personal property for use of the business licensees.  This, in part, directly contradicts this Board’s 



previous decision, a decision of which I have in writing from the former director’s administration 



and a decision of which the entire marijuana regulated industry has relied upon. The Board 
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specifically stated on the record at the Feb. 11, 2016 meeting and the November 20, 2015 meeting 



that the Board did not consider promissory notes and lenders of such funds to be a prohibited 



financial interest, requiring such a lender to be a licensee.  This provision would make any person 



who lends any monies, property, or personal property (equipment, etc.) or any person who 



rendered services without immediate compensation (design professionals, accountants, etc.) a 



prohibited financial interest, meaning they too would need to be a licensee. This section of the 



proposed regulation is an overstep and is not acceptable.  Section iii of this same provision is also, 



unacceptable. 



 



Section iv. – being a spouse of an applicant or licensee would require that spouse to be a licensee 



– Alaska isn’t even a community property state, in Alaska you have to actively opt into the 



community property status. Otherwise, Alaska is an equitable property state, making this specific 



proposal an incredible overreach as the spouse who is a licensee and owner of the business owns 



that business by default as their own separate property.  There is no rational to force the other 



spouse, who may have a job that doesn’t allow for this type of business participation, risk of being 



terminate, at risk for liability, for a business that isn’t even owned by that spouse.  Many spouses 



don’t want to be business owners in this industry – to force one spouse to be on a licensee because 



of a choice another made is unconstitutional and comes from an archaic line of reasoning.  



Change in section 3AAC 306(15)(e)(B)(i) – the Board specifically decided to keep percentage 



based leases in the regulations – your draft online has that percentage lease type still included – 



please fix it, as the board’s actions are not properly reported on your proposed regulation draft.  



 



Change in section  3 AAC 306.020(b)(4) – Last meeting I do not think it was clear to the board – 



if you, the Board accepts this proposed regulation packet as written you will force all 



landlords, lenders, lessors of equipment, and spouses to become licensees – if you want to do 



background checks on the above named persons, your remedy is to have the legislator amend 



the statute to allow for it.  That is the only option for you unless you are prepared to force 



all these identified people (lenders, landlords, spouses) to be licensees.  



 



Thank you for your continued hard work, dedication and commitment to the success of this 



newly regulated industry.  



 



 



   Respectfully submitted for your consideration,  



 



 



   ___Jana Weltzin /s/_______________________ 



   Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.  
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Minnesota Blvd., 


Suite 201 


Anchorage, Alaska 99501 


Phone 630-913-1113 


Main Office 907-231-3750 


JDW, LLC 


jana@jdwcounsel.com 
 


January 11, 2018 


 


Marijuana Control Board 


Director McConnell 


Sent Via Email 


 


 Re: Public Comment Relating to Regulation Project “Financial 


Background Investigations” 


 


 


Dear Honorable Members of the Marijuana Control Board & Director McConnell: 


 


Thank you for considering my public comment for the regulation projects identified below.  


 


Financial Background Investigations Proposed Regulation 


 


Change in section 3AAC 306(15)(a) – adding ownership interest or controlling interest, no 


objection, this seems reasonable.  


 


Change in section 3AAC 306(15)(e) – section (1)(A) change seems reasonable but also seems to 


be unclear as to what measures the department of AMCO would have to investigate such types of 


relationships.  The language as currently drafted would lend an investigator to make very 


subjective conclusions that are not easy to quantify by any factual or fixed measure. For example, 


what does ordinary compensation mean? And how does one classify ordinary compensation for an 


employee who risks federal criminal action every day working at an establishment that is in the 


business of engaging in a commercial marijuana business.  Similarly, what is under compensation?  


In section (1)(A)(ii) proposes an addition of making persons who lend money, real property, or 


personal property for use of the business licensees.  This, in part, directly contradicts this Board’s 


previous decision, a decision of which I have in writing from the former director’s administration 


and a decision of which the entire marijuana regulated industry has relied upon. The Board 
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specifically stated on the record at the Feb. 11, 2016 meeting and the November 20, 2015 meeting 


that the Board did not consider promissory notes and lenders of such funds to be a prohibited 


financial interest, requiring such a lender to be a licensee.  This provision would make any person 


who lends any monies, property, or personal property (equipment, etc.) or any person who 


rendered services without immediate compensation (design professionals, accountants, etc.) a 


prohibited financial interest, meaning they too would need to be a licensee. This section of the 


proposed regulation is an overstep and is not acceptable.  Section iii of this same provision is also, 


unacceptable. 


 


Section iv. – being a spouse of an applicant or licensee would require that spouse to be a licensee 


– Alaska isn’t even a community property state, in Alaska you have to actively opt into the 


community property status. Otherwise, Alaska is an equitable property state, making this specific 


proposal an incredible overreach as the spouse who is a licensee and owner of the business owns 


that business by default as their own separate property.  There is no rational to force the other 


spouse, who may have a job that doesn’t allow for this type of business participation, risk of being 


terminate, at risk for liability, for a business that isn’t even owned by that spouse.  Many spouses 


don’t want to be business owners in this industry – to force one spouse to be on a licensee because 


of a choice another made is unconstitutional and comes from an archaic line of reasoning.  


Change in section 3AAC 306(15)(e)(B)(i) – the Board specifically decided to keep percentage 


based leases in the regulations – your draft online has that percentage lease type still included – 


please fix it, as the board’s actions are not properly reported on your proposed regulation draft.  


 


Change in section  3 AAC 306.020(b)(4) – Last meeting I do not think it was clear to the board – 


if you, the Board accepts this proposed regulation packet as written you will force all 


landlords, lenders, lessors of equipment, and spouses to become licensees – if you want to do 


background checks on the above named persons, your remedy is to have the legislator amend 


the statute to allow for it.  That is the only option for you unless you are prepared to force 


all these identified people (lenders, landlords, spouses) to be licensees.  


 


Thank you for your continued hard work, dedication and commitment to the success of this 


newly regulated industry.  


 


 


   Respectfully submitted for your consideration,  


 


 


   ___Jana Weltzin /s/_______________________ 


   Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.  
 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 












From: Barret Goodale
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Public comment pre-registration
Date: Friday, January 19, 2018 1:55:37 PM


I have been encouraged by Cheif James Hoelscher to bring forth a solution to the issue being
caused by holding cannabis waste for three days before destruction.  I would appreciate the
opportunity to make a public comment to the board concerning AMCOs enforcement of a
three day holding period for waste.  AMCO has asked for the weight of all waste to be
reported to them via email including the room of origin of said waste. After notification has
been sent, the cultivator must store it in an unadulterated form for three days after the
notification before being permitted to destroy the waste.  


First, I would like to request conformation that this is what the MCB intended when they
adopted the regulations.


Secondly, this three day holding period is bad agricultural practice.  Three days of holding
waste allows for the propagation of mold, mildew and other pests and disease which may be
present on the plant material.  The plant material must then be destroyed through grinding as
per regs.  This would aspirate and spores or bacterial cells, viruses or viroids that could be
present and spread the contaminants.  The holding period of three days posses a public health
threat.  Furthermore,  This eliminates the foundation of integrated pest management.  This
would result in the likely hood of more cultivators relying on pesticides.  


I would like to request a way to get rid of the three day holding period.  I am open to
suggestions.  However, Chief Hoelsher was adamant that I provide a solution.  Therefor, I
would like to propose that when weighing the waste, a photo could be submitted with the
weight of the waste to insure that the waste to be destroyed is indeed waste and not becoming
diverted product.  Every facility has cameras so if AMCO had any concern they could review
the footage.  


Finally, I would like to point out that it was clarified to me that the three day holding period is
due to the fact that AMCO doesn't work weekends.  Perhaps another solution would be to only
destroy waste on weekdays.  That way AMCO would always be able to respond or come to
inspect the waste without requiring it to fester for three days.  


Thank you for your consideration.


Sincerely,


C. Barret Goodale
GOOD Cultivation Manager
907-699-9478


Follow GOOD on Instagram, Twitter, and Facebook
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From: Kim Herning
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: Audrey Ranstead
Subject: Questions about manufacturing cannabis topicals
Date: Sunday, January 28, 2018 5:33:10 PM


I have some questions about manufacturing cannabis topicals such as
salve, lotion, and suppositories. 
 
1. Would a manufacturer be limited to 50 mg. of THC in a jar of salve or lotion ( like an edible product) ?
 
2 .For a topical product would a manufacturer be required to use packaging to show number of
applications on the outside
   of said package (jar or tube ) ?
 
3.  If the salve or lotion contained a mixture of THC and CBD would the CBD also be counted in the total
     allowable amounts of THC. Example :  jar of salve contains 50 mgs. THC and 100 mgs. CBD. Would
this be
     permissible ?
 
4.  Would a manufacturer be allowed to make suppositories and sex lube and would these products be
     considered topicals ?
 
5.  Can a manufacturer who currently is in the process of being approved to manufacture edibles also
manufacture
     cannabis topicals  after submitting recipes and packaging ?
 
 
Thank you for answering my questions.
Sincerely,
Kim Dunshie-Herning
(907) 488-6443



mailto:marijuana@alaska.gov

mailto:bagelsandbrew@outlook.com






From: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
To: Cameron Kuhle
Cc: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: AMCO Mailing List
Date: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 12:47:24 PM
Attachments: image001.png


image002.png


Good Afternoon-
 
               We are very excited about this new mailing list. If you visit our website and scroll down to
the bottom there is a section so sign up for the emails.
 
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/
 


 
 


Craig J. Douglas
Administrative Officer
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/


 
 
 
 
 


From: Cameron Kuhle [mailto:kuhle@jkdbrands.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 12:40 PM
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <marijuana@alaska.gov>
Subject: AMCO Mailing List
 
Good afternoon,
 
I have heard that there is a new mailing list for announcements, public notices, etc. pertaining
to the Marijuana Control Board and its actions.  Will you please refer me to where I can
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MCB Board Meeting

Date: April 4-5, 2018
Time: Starting at 9:00am
Where: Aurora Inn, Nome Alaska

Note: Applications must be reviewed and determined complete, and all documents
for board packets must be submitted, by March 16, 2018.

Please sign up for AMCO's Marijuana updates to receive emails regarding upcoming board
meetings, press releases, regulation projects, and other useful information.














subscribe to that distribution?
 
Thank you for your service!
 
Respectfully,
 
Cameron Kuhle
 
JKD Brands, LLC
10263 Nigh Rd. #8
Anchorage, AK  99515
907-929-5838








From: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
To: Gonzo The Greenthumb
Cc: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: AMCO card
Date: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 11:48:27 AM


Hello-
 
               To get your Marijuana Handlers card, there are currently no restrictions of residency or
criminal back. To own a license there are residency and criminal background restrictions. Does this
answer your question?
 
Craig
 
From: Gonzo The Greenthumb [mailto:conversethestar@gmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 11:21 AM
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <marijuana@alaska.gov>
Subject: AMCO card
 
As of now do you have to be a state resident to get a card? I have no felonies at all and haven't
been in trouble in over 13 years for misdemeanors.
Thank you 
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From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: pat mcpherson
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored); Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: Application for Marijuana grow
Date: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 8:59:16 AM


Are you objecting to the application under 3 AAC 306.065? If you are, you
must copy the applicant on your objection.
 
Thank you
Jane Sawyer
Occupational Licensing Examiner
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
907-269-0350
 
From: pat mcpherson [mailto:pachman1752@gmail.com] 
Sent: Sunday, January 14, 2018 11:04 AM
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: Fwd: Application for Marijuana grow
 
 
---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: pat mcpherson <pachman1752@gmail.com>
Date: Sun, Jan 14, 2018 at 10:52 AM
Subject: Application for Marijuana grow
To: marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
Cc: everlifeband@gmail.com


              To whom it may concern,
  
   In recent days I have learn that Greg Hoffman is applying for a permit through the state of
Alaska to grow marijuana for commercial reasons. He is currently living on North Arnistead
Circle and is on the same street in which my residence is located. The proposed grow
operation which would be located at 10064 N. Arnistead Cir. in Sutton is in close proximity to
me which in turn leads me to great concern. Whether legal or not it is of my strong opinion
that this kind of business has no place in a neighborhood. I strongly encourage our assembly
members, state representatives and local government in general to take a close look
at this current situation at hand. I furthermore encourage all local government that this applies
to that they consider the effect of having something of this nature in close proximity to them
and their place of residence.
 
 
Thank You,
Dustin Canniff
10112 N. Arnistead Cir
Sutton, Ak. 99674
907-715-2257
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From: Cameron Kuhle
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Re: AMCO Mailing List
Date: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 12:51:17 PM
Attachments: image001.png


image002.png


Thank you!


Cameron Kuhle


JKD Brands, LLC
10263 Nigh Rd. #8
Anchorage, AK  99515
907-929-5838


From: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <marijuana@alaska.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 12:47 PM
To: Cameron Kuhle
Cc: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: AMCO Mailing List
 
Good Afternoon-
 
               We are very excited about this new mailing list. If you visit our website and scroll down to
the bottom there is a section so sign up for the emails.
 
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/


 


Home, Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
www.commerce.alaska.gov


Renewals for alcohol licenses expiring in 2017 were mailed out 10/31/2017. Once you receive
your renewal forms, please ensure you pay close attention to the included ...
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MCB Board Meeting

Date: April 4-5, 2018
Time: Starting at 9:00am
Where: Aurora Inn, Nome Alaska

Note: Applications must be reviewed and determined complete, and all documents
for board packets must be submitted, by March 16, 2018.

Please sign up for AMCO's Marijuana updates to receive emails regarding upcoming board
meetings, press releases, regulation projects, and other useful information.














 
 


Craig J. Douglas
Administrative Officer
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/


 
 
 
 
 


From: Cameron Kuhle [mailto:kuhle@jkdbrands.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 12:40 PM
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored) <marijuana@alaska.gov>
Subject: AMCO Mailing List
 
Good afternoon,
 
I have heard that there is a new mailing list for announcements, public notices, etc. pertaining
to the Marijuana Control Board and its actions.  Will you please refer me to where I can
subscribe to that distribution?


Home, Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
www.commerce.alaska.gov


Renewals for alcohol licenses expiring in 2017 were mailed out
10/31/2017. Once you receive your renewal forms, please
ensure you pay close attention to the included ...
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Thank you for your service!
 
Respectfully,
 
Cameron Kuhle
 
JKD Brands, LLC
10263 Nigh Rd. #8
Anchorage, AK  99515
907-929-5838








From: McConnell, Erika B (CED)
To: Mike Stoltz
Cc: Hoelscher, James C (CED); Bankowski, Joe (CED); John Moosey; Vern Halter; Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored); Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored); christine.c.truong@usdoj.gov; Cathy Hummel; Charles E. Flockhart
Subject: Re: CHAPTER 17.90: REGULATION OF ADULT BUSINESSES
Date: Friday, February 09, 2018 2:27:20 PM


Mr. Stoltz,


I would defer to the borough to determine what is an adult business.


Erika McConnell


Sent from my iPhone


> On Feb 9, 2018, at 2:13 PM, Mike Stoltz <mtmike@live.com> wrote:
>
> Now that this Mat Su Borough Ordinance Definitions  has been repealed and a CUP (Conditional Use Permit) must be issued annually for Adult Business's, what is a Adult Business in Mat Su Borough?
>
> http://www.codepublishing.com/search/?
cmd=getdoc&DocId=174&Index=%2fvar%2flib%2fdtsearch%2fhtml%2fAK%2fMatanuskaSusitnaBorough&HitCount=44&hits=6+d+ad+cb+dd+f1+f6+12b+159+16c+177+1ef+231+28e+2fb+347+677+682+768+769+76e+77f+82c+83c+84d+88f+8d8+8e9+90e+932+9a1+9ac+9bc+9c7+a80+aac+b83+b9f+bb8+bd0+c0f+c24+c3d+cd2+&SearchForm=D%3A%5Cinetpub%5Cwwwroot%5Cpublic_html%5CAK%5CMatanuskaSusitnaBorough%5Cmobile%5CMatanuskaSusitnaBorough_form.html#17.90.005


>
> Mike Stoltz
>
>
>
> Sent from my iPhone
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From: Mike Stoltz
To: McConnell, Erika B (CED); Hoelscher, James C (CED); Bankowski, Joe (CED); christine.c.truong@usdoj.gov; Charles E. Flockhart; Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored); Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Cc: Vern Halter; John Moosey; Cathy Hummel
Subject: Re: CHAPTER 17.90: REGULATION OF ADULT BUSINESSES
Date: Friday, February 09, 2018 3:32:19 PM


Ms. McConnell
The State controls Borough's Ms. McConnell as to what Borough's can and can not do.
Mat Su Borough does not have law enforcement powers and does not enforce their own codes and ordinances in a uniform consistent basis. (CUP's as example)
In your zest to get the marijuana industry as a fiscal success, you and the Marijuana Control Board continually put public safety and health at risk in Alaska.
I suggest you contact John Moosey,
Mat Su Borough Manager to confirm the lack of enforcement on marijuana in Mat Su Borough (or the Alaska State Troopers).
The Mat Su Borough defers to the State MCB and their enforcement
I believe the Mat Su Borough Marijuana Board no longer functions.
What a tangled web you weave, when you practice to deceive.


Mike Stoltz


Mike Stoltz
Sent from my iPhone


> On Feb 9, 2018, at 2:27 PM, "McConnell, Erika B (CED)" <erika.mcconnell@alaska.gov> wrote:
>
> Mr. Stoltz,
>
> I would defer to the borough to determine what is an adult business.
>
> Erika McConnell
>
> Sent from my iPhone
>
>> On Feb 9, 2018, at 2:13 PM, Mike Stoltz <mtmike@live.com> wrote:
>>
>> Now that this Mat Su Borough Ordinance Definitions  has been repealed and a CUP (Conditional Use Permit) must be issued annually for Adult Business's, what is a Adult Business in Mat Su Borough?
>>
>> http://www.codepublishing.com/search/?
cmd=getdoc&DocId=174&Index=%2fvar%2flib%2fdtsearch%2fhtml%2fAK%2fMatanuskaSusitnaBorough&HitCount=44&hits=6+d+ad+cb+dd+f1+f6+12b+159+16c+177+1ef+231+28e+2fb+347+677+682+768+769+76e+77f+82c+83c+84d+88f+8d8+8e9+90e+932+9a1+9ac+9bc+9c7+a80+aac+b83+b9f+bb8+bd0+c0f+c24+c3d+cd2+&SearchForm=D%3A%5Cinetpub%5Cwwwroot%5Cpublic_html%5CAK%5CMatanuskaSusitnaBorough%5Cmobile%5CMatanuskaSusitnaBorough_form.html#17.90.005


>>
>> Mike Stoltz
>>
>>
>>
>> Sent from my iPhone
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From: Barret Goodale
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: Hoelscher, James C (CED)
Subject: Re: Public comment pre-registration
Date: Friday, January 19, 2018 2:54:27 PM


Good afternoon,


I wanted to follow up to my previous email to make clear that I misunderstood Chief
Hoelscher.  He was giving an example of why a one day holding period would not work by
stating the AMCO employees do not work on the weekends.  I thought he had said that it was
the reason for the three day holding period. I was incorrect.  I now understand that this was
only an example and not the sole reason for this enforcement practice. I provided a suggestion
of only destroying waste on weekdays in order to rectify this conflict.  Lastly, Chief Hoelscher
has in no way implied that I must provide the solution.  I believe that he hopes licensees can
work with the regulatory agencies in order to create solutions. With that being said, it is the
encouragement from Chief Hoelscher to provide a solution, that is providing me with the
courage to stand up publicly and try to make this industry better by modifying regulations so
that regulatory authorities can prevent diversion while at the same time allowing cultivators to
keep a clean environment and prevent a public health hazard.  I hope that this clears up any
misinterpretations of my previous email.  


Sincerely, 


C. Barret Goodale
GOOD Cultivation Manager
907-699-9478


Follow GOOD on Instagram, Twitter, and Facebook


On Fri, Jan 19, 2018 at 1:54 PM, Barret Goodale <barret@goodalaska.com> wrote:
I have been encouraged by Cheif James Hoelscher to bring forth a solution to the issue being
caused by holding cannabis waste for three days before destruction.  I would appreciate the
opportunity to make a public comment to the board concerning AMCOs enforcement of a
three day holding period for waste.  AMCO has asked for the weight of all waste to be
reported to them via email including the room of origin of said waste. After notification has
been sent, the cultivator must store it in an unadulterated form for three days after the
notification before being permitted to destroy the waste.  


First, I would like to request conformation that this is what the MCB intended when they
adopted the regulations.


Secondly, this three day holding period is bad agricultural practice.  Three days of holding
waste allows for the propagation of mold, mildew and other pests and disease which may be
present on the plant material.  The plant material must then be destroyed through grinding as
per regs.  This would aspirate and spores or bacterial cells, viruses or viroids that could be
present and spread the contaminants.  The holding period of three days posses a public
health threat.  Furthermore,  This eliminates the foundation of integrated pest management. 
This would result in the likely hood of more cultivators relying on pesticides.  
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I would like to request a way to get rid of the three day holding period.  I am open to
suggestions.  However, Chief Hoelsher was adamant that I provide a solution.  Therefor, I
would like to propose that when weighing the waste, a photo could be submitted with the
weight of the waste to insure that the waste to be destroyed is indeed waste and not
becoming diverted product.  Every facility has cameras so if AMCO had any concern they
could review the footage.  


Finally, I would like to point out that it was clarified to me that the three day holding period
is due to the fact that AMCO doesn't work weekends.  Perhaps another solution would be to
only destroy waste on weekdays.  That way AMCO would always be able to respond or
come to inspect the waste without requiring it to fester for three days.  


Thank you for your consideration.


Sincerely,


C. Barret Goodale
GOOD Cultivation Manager
907-699-9478


Follow GOOD on Instagram, Twitter, and Facebook
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From: Dayle Little
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Recording waste from veg plants dead leaves etc
Date: Tuesday, January 30, 2018 12:31:21 PM


Have some waste of cuttings and dead leaves from vegetative plants weighed waste tried to enter into
metric but metric support says can't  record this type of waste in metric.  So do I enter it in my waste log
and then send an email to Amco? metric says I only enter waste from flowering plants and if I destroy the
whole plant.
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From: AMIA Association
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: Request to Address
Date: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 10:09:37 AM


I would like to be included on the speakers agenda for the MCB meeting in
Juneau set for January 2018.


Respectfully Submitted,
Cary


Carroll E. Carrigan
Executive Director
Alaska Marijuana Industry Association
www.alaskamarijuanaindustry.org


                 


This email is the property of the Alaska Marijuana Industry Association and may contain confidential and/or
privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient or have received this e-mail in error please notify the
sender immediately and delete this e-mail. Any unauthorized copying, disclosure or distribution of the material in this e-
mail is strictly forbidden
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From: AMIA Association
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: McConnell, Erika B (CED); harriet.milks@alaska.gov
Subject: Statement from the AMIA
Date: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 2:56:57 PM
Attachments: Inquiries statement.pdf


Document Attached


Carroll E. Carrigan
Executive Director
Alaska Marijuana Industry Association
www.alaskamarijuanaindustry.org
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privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient or have received this e-mail in error please notify the
sender immediately and delete this e-mail. Any unauthorized copying, disclosure or distribution of the material in this e-
mail is strictly forbidden
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          09FEB2018 



 



Dear Marijuana Control Board members and staff: 



The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association exists to serve 
its members and industry. We are here to advocate for 
change, endorse sound policies, and comment when an 
issue or concern arises. This statement is to serve as a 
respectful request to the Marijuana Control Board and staff 
that it would be most appreciated if the conversations on 
the record could stay within the charge of the board. We 
have observed on occasion, from some but not all 
members, that the dialogue in board meetings, specifically 
during questioning of licensees or potential licensees, 
crosses over into an area that is frankly outside the charge 
of the board. 



The charge of the board as provided in HB123, residing in 
AS 17.38.080, and described by the Governor’s Office, 
declares that “The board shall control the cultivation, 
manufacture, and sale of marijuana in the state.” 



 



The Marijuana Control Board is a regulatory body with 
quasi-judicial powers. We do not believe this authority 











gives the board the right to pursue questions or 
information, or insinuate unethical behavior around topics 
such as landlord/tenant relationships, or licensee’s other 
business ventures or professional licenses. Unless 
questioning is pertinent to vetting the merits and 
completeness of any required application component, the 
Board should not speculate. 



 



For the merits of licensee approval to be established, the 
Board should not require in-depth analysis of who is the 
landlord, or how much they are making from renting the 
premises if the chosen location is zoned for a marijuana 
business.  



 



One particularly troubling line of questioning related to an 
applicant’s medical practice and the insinuation that there 
was a future violation or unethical situation that was going 
to occur. The hypothetical dynamic inferred was in no way 
relevant to the approval of this license and only served to 
cause unnecessary concerns of medical impropriety. 



 



Also, the Board should not make comments regarding the 
corporate structure that the licensee chooses to use if it is 
a legal one. 



 



The members of the industry are appreciative of everything 
that the board and the staff at AMCO have done for the 
cannabis industry in Alaska and we trust the relationship 











the AMIA has established with all involved parties will serve 
us well in expressing our concerns. 



Thank you again for all the hard work. 



    
Leif Abel      Kimberly Kole 



Board Vice-President   Board Secretary 



 



     
Shaun Tacke      Jana Weltzin 



Board Treasurer    Board Member 



 



 



John Banister    Clark Cripps 



Board Member    Board Member 



     
Lacy Wilcox     Carroll Carrigan 



Board Member    Executive Director 
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From: Barret Goodale
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: AMCO Admin (CED sponsored)
Subject: Waste Holding Period
Date: Thursday, February 01, 2018 12:10:40 PM


Dear Marijuana Control Board Members,


First, I would like to thank you for the time to speak during public comment during the last
MCB meeting.  In my comment, I addressed the sanitary concerns of holding cannabis waste
for 3 days after it is created before being able to destroy it.  In looking back to the MCB
minutes from July 12-14,  it appears the Chair of the Board indicated that waste does not need
to be created before giving Director McConnell 3 days notice as seen by the following
meeting minutes but is not perfectly clear.


"NEW STANDARD MARIJUANA CULTIVATION FACILITY APPLICATIONS A.
License #10048: Tok Heavenly Cannabis, LLC TAB 26 Licensee: Tok Heavenly Cannabis,
LLC Premises Address: MP 1308 Alaska Highway Tok, AK 99780 Local Government: No
Local Government Joe Young, Patricia Young, licensees. Brandon Emmett moves to approve.


Springer seconds.


Jones: Does this building exist yet?


J. Young: Not yet.


Mlynarik: Are you grinding all the waste up?


P. Young: Using my technique the root balls decompose rapidly. Would it be okay to sterilize
them? 


Mlynarik: Just notify three days before you harvest. 


Motion carries 5-0."


I am asking for clarification by the board in this matter.  The way the regulations are
written, the MCB regulations do not state that we must hold cannabis waste in our facility for
three days after it's creation, nor do they state that we must report the weight or the room the
waste was generated in.  The regulations set by the MCB state that AMCO must be notified 3
days prior to the destruction of material.  "(c) A marijuana establishment shall (1) in the
marijuana inventory tracking system required under 3 AAC 306.730, give the board notice not
later than three days before making the waste unusable and disposing of it;"   


Currently, AMCO is requiring cultivators to generate the waste before weighing it and
reporting the weight and room of origin to AMCO via email.  The waste must then remain
unadulterated for three days before being able to destroy it.  This goes against Mlynarik's
statement above and the written regulations.  I would greatly appreciate clarification of the
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boards stance on this issue. 


Taking into consideration the written regulations and the previous Chair's comments in the
meeting minutes, cultivators are only required to report that their will be a destruction event in
three days. Could you please confirm this.  


My concern is that bacteria, mold, viruses, and viroids can multiple at a dangerous rate in
three days.  The grinding process to destroy the waste three days latter can agitate and aid in
the dispersal of the pathogens present on the material.  notifying AMCO three days before the
generation of waste and a destruction event would still meet the written regulations and allow
cultivators to perform the basics of good agricultural practices and further implement
integrative pest management, the most responsible form of pest management. I have attached
photos of what can happen to plant waste in three days time.  Plants produce enzymes and
antibacterial compounds such as phytoalexins which can interrupt the growth of pathogens on
the plant.  Once the plant material has been removed from the plant, the production of those
enzymes cease and the pathogens are no longer being inhibited.  This leads to unrestricted
growth of those pathogens.  This is why best practice dictates that plant material is never  to be
left in a facility once detached from the plant.


At our facility we follow strict Integrative Pest Management (IPM) practices.  However, being
required to hold waste for three days, is contrary to that practice and will eventually cause the
practice to fail.  IPM is the only option other than traditional pesticide applications.  If
cultivators can not utilize the IPM practices fully due to the regulations, then the regulations
are contributing to the use of traditional pesticides in the cultivation of cannabis in the state of
Alaska.  I do not believe that is desirable by consumers, responsible cultivators, the MCB, the
DEC or AMCO.  


I appreciate your time and efforts in this matter, and thank you for your reply in advance.


Sincerely and respectfully,


C. Barret Goodale
GOOD Cultivation Manager
907-699-9478


Follow GOOD on Instagram, Twitter, and Facebook



https://www.instagram.com/goodakcannabis/?hl=en
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http://fb.me/goodalaska


















From: Cat Bullington
To: CED AMCO Enforcement (CED sponsored); Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: 411 >> Gabrielle Petersen
Subject: construction enforcement?
Date: Monday, February 05, 2018 3:22:19 PM


Good afternoon,


My company is in the review process for their cultivation application
with the AMCO Board.   The Board of Directors is seeking confirmation
from the AMCO Board on the following:


*    Company is in the review process I believe 25th in que' at
present.  There will be no major construction and only remodeling done
to the interior of the facility.  Can this remodeling begin prior to
fire marshal review?  We have already started the application process
but feel we should already be in the construction process.


The fire marshal packet requires local government approval to be
submitted with the packet however we cannot get approval from local
government until the AMCO passes it on to Houston local government. 
Yet, construction must begin for us to be ready come inspection.


Please confirm for my Board whether or not interior remodeling can begin
prior to fire marshal review?


I do understand that your time is of the essence and I appreciate your
taking the time on this matter to confirm our construction dilemma.    I
look forward to hearing from your office as soon as you are able.


Sincerely


Cat Bullington
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From: CEDP-TUNDRASHREW
To: Marijuana, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Cc: Smith, Jedediah R (CED)
Subject: mj comment
Date: Tuesday, January 30, 2018 11:52:13 AM
Attachments: Wettenan comment.pdf
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From: McConnell, Erika B (CED)
To: Douglas, Craig J (CED)
Subject: public testimony for MCB
Date: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 3:53:18 PM


Please add Sara Williams to the list for giving public testimony.  Thanks!
 


Erika McConnell
Director
Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, Alaska 99501
Phone:  (907) 269-0351
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/
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